
 

October 2023 vol. 4, no. 4  

Article Index  

• Dealer and Agent Section announces new chief 
• Renewal fees for year-end heavy truck applications 
• Milwaukee county and city sales tax increases 
• Quarterly report 

  

 

 

Dealer and Agent Section announces new chief  

Maura Schifalacqua is the new Program Chief for the Dealer and Agent Section. 

Maura is no stranger to our dealers. She worked in the Milwaukee area as a Field Investigator beginning in 2018, and most 
recently as the Field Investigation Unit Supervisor. 

Please help us congratulate Maura on her new position! 

  

 

 

Year-end manual applications for heavy truck plate issuance need renewal fees  

 

When mailing manual application(s) to WisDOT for heavy truck plates (10,000 lbs and 
over) with issuance in the last quarter of a calendar year (October-December), 
remember to include the prorated plate fee for the current calendar year and the next 
calendar year’s full registration renewal fee. Customers may not receive a registration 
renewal notice mailed for heavy truck plates that are issued in the last quarter of a 
calendar year. Not including the necessary calendar year’s registration renewal fees 
for all desired calendar years can cause a delay in plate renewal. 

Any questions about heavy truck plate issuance and renewals, should be directed to 
our Heavy Vehicles Unit at DOTDMVBVSHeavyVehicles@dot.wi.gov. 

 

 

Milwaukee county and city sales tax increases  

  

On January 1, 2024, the city of Milwaukee and Milwaukee County would see an 
increase to sales taxe, according to an August 31, 2023 announcement from the 
Wisconsin Department of Revenue (DOR). 

The city of the Milwaukee will increase its sales tax by 2%. Milwaukee County will 
increase its sales tax by 0.4%. Dealers should be aware of these increases in sales 
tax when transacting sales to Milwaukee County or city of Milwaukee residents. 

Any questions regarding general sales and use tax can be directed to DOR at 
DORSalesandUse@wisconsin.gov. 

 

 

 

Quarterly Report  

The following numbers have been generated from the Dealer and Agent Section (DAS) Quarterly Report. This data is from 
the first quarter of the fiscal year beginning July 2023 (July through September 2023). 

Electronic Title and Registration Processing 

Dealers and agents processing titles and/or registration electronically. 

Activity   First Quarter 
Renewal agents (includes kiosks)         1,507 
Title and lien agents (includes dealerships)         4,668 
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Electronic Title Delivery 

Lenders receiving electronic title records. 

Activity                                                          First Quarter 
Lenders                                                                1,261 
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